



St Peter's Academy, Alton

School Association Meeting

General Meeting

Meeting Date & Time	12 th June 2023, 19:45hrs	Meeting Location	Online
Meeting Chair	Katie Riches	Minutes Draft Date	12 th June 2023

Attendees	Apologies
Anna Bennett AB Daniel Blackhall DB Debbie Dodge DD Katie Riches KR Helen Stone HS Jo Stringer JS	Jade Power-Vaughan JPV

Item No.	Agenda	Details of Discussion	Action By:
2	Previous minutes	Minutes of 17 th April 2023 were agreed as a true and accurate record.	
3	Finances	<p>DD advised that the current balance stands at £938 with the most recent items all paid up to date. AB confirmed it is just the yearbooks at around £70 to come out.</p> <p>The treasurer handover is in progress as DB has sent the necessary electronic forms so he is nearly set up and ready to go.</p>	<p>DD/AB</p> <p>DD/DB</p>
4	School Wishlist	<p>AB advised that the only new items discussed with staff were wireless headphones for the iPads.</p> <p>AB still to look into use of the school's field and access to facilities nearby. She confirmed that storage would be needed there. DB will also look into discussing with Lorraine Bailey, committee member living next door to the village hall.</p> <p>Class teacher pots to be topped up for September.</p>	AB/DB
5	Fundraising Ideas	<p>KR to run the Father's Day stall this Friday. Will check for other volunteer helpers and if more gift bags are needed.</p> <p>KR and AB planned a car treasure hunt on the longest day, 22nd June to start anytime between 5.30-7pm to allow parents to go with younger children, but also those working later. Aim to finish at a pub in the village</p>	KR

		<p>for a BBQ by Nathan. JS to advertise to Ryecroft, Alton and Oakamoor Facebook pages. KR to advertise to Oakamoor cricket and in village, to ask others for Wootton cricket club, Denstone, etc.</p> <p>For the summer fete on Friday, 14th July, KR suggested charging people to come in and giving them a book of raffle tickets to exchange for attempts at different stalls. There was a discussion about whether families or children or both could run the stalls. It was suggested that possibly Year 4 could be in charge of stalls and Year 3 in charge of refreshments via a cake stall from parent donations. Face painting would be well-received and parents could potentially deliver this such as Siobhan Marsh, Sami Kent and Jo Beatty. To be further discussed.</p> <p>DD advised she would check with HK the progress for raffling the hamper. It could be used at the fete with the children selling tickets. Could be a stall for kids to run at fete.</p> <p>PTA discussed next year and gathering of new recruits. It was agreed that a face to face meeting to introduce the newer parents to what the PTA is, what they can do, etc might help to dispel any myths. The times of future meetings could be varied to suit different groups i.e. just after drop off in the morning, before pick up in the afternoons as well as evening meetings.</p>	<p>JS/KR/AB</p> <p>All</p> <p>DD/HK</p>
6	Date for Next Meeting	Monday 10 th July 2023, 7.45pm. Face to face for DD and HS 's last PTA meeting in White Hart.	Anyone available to attend